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Dear Parents 
 
What a great month we have had in September! I would like to thank you all for your support during 
the first two months of school.  The children have all settled into their classes and routines. They are 
all busy learning and growing each day! 
 
This month we had a big focus on STEM learning activities. In week 7 of the term students at KIK 
participated in a different STEM activity each day.  This week was a lot of fun not only for our students 
but our teachers. We would like to thank all the parents and grandparents who came to our STEM 
morning on Friday 21st September.  
 
This month we also celebrated the Mid-Autumn Festival. The children were all so excited to come to 
school on Monday dressed in their traditional dress.  KIK Ciputra students joined in celebrations at 
SIS Ciputra.  The students of SIS did an amazing job with the Lion dances and some of the children 
from the Prep class also joined in the Lion dancing.  
 

School Procedures 
 
I would like to remind parents that it is really important that you accompany your child to the 
classroom each morning. Children should be in their classrooms ready to start the day by 8:30am. In 
the afternoons, all children should be picked up from their classroom between 3:30pm – 4:00pm.   
 
Please ensure that you sign your children in an out each day.  
 
School Uniforms  
 
Children need to be in their school uniforms each day.  The PE uniform needs to be worn on Fridays 
and when the children go on an excursion.  
 
Thank you for reviewing this month's newsletter. Please remember that if you have any questions or 
concerns throughout the coming year I welcome you to contact me. I would be happy to speak with 
you. 
 

Kind Regards, 

 
Kelly Monos  
Head of Studies  

http://www.kik.edu.vn/
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Sensory Play in Nursery Integrated Bunny Class 

This month the children in the bunny class had a wonderful learning sensory learning opportunity. Sensory 
play with rice is a great way for children to learn and is a wonderful tool for evoking the sense of touch and 
feel. This month we used rice play; which can be used in a variety of playful, imaginative ways and the 
children of Bunny Class were very excited to experience this sensory activity. The children were able to 
learn some basic colors: Red, Green and Yellow. It also helped them develop their fine-motor skills 
required for writing, picking up tiny grains, passing handfuls from hand to hand, or scooping and pouring.  
The children in the Bunny class loved this exciting and fun activity.  
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Moon Cakes – Mid  Autumn Festival in the Butterfly Nursery K1 International class 

On Friday 21st of September Nursery K1 International class continued their preparations for the 

upcoming mid- Autumn Moon Festival by learning how to make tradition Moon Cakes! Everyone had 

so much filling the cakes and pressing them into the moulds. We have also been busy making 

lanterns and decorating lion masks for the big day! 
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K1 Integrated Penguin Class – STEM and Moon Cakes  

This month has been an exciting month for the Penguin class.  We had a big focus on STEM activities and 

experiences.  The children really enjoyed participating in all the STEM activities.   Some of our activities 

during STEM week included – water play – what will sink and what will float; painting with oil and food 

colouring; making a marble obstacle course and numbers counting with shapes.  

The Penguin class were also excited to celebrate the Mid-Autumn Festival.  The children participated in art 

and craft activities and made moon cakes.  They also had a lovely celebration in their class with lots of 

yummy fruit and treats.   

 

Important Dates : 

Last Day of Term: 12 Oct 2018 

School Holidays: 15-19 Oct 2018 

First day of Term 2: 22 Oct 2018 

Christmas Break: 17-31 Dec 2018 

 


